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TOWN OF PENDLETON  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Pendleton will hold separate 

public hearings on the matters referred to, herein at the Town Hall, 6570 Campbell Boulevard, 

Pendleton, New York, on the 3rd day of November, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.  Said public hearings shall be as 

follows: 

 

1.    Public Hearing on the preliminary budget for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, as required 

by Town Law §108 for the purpose of considering the preliminary budget, and receiving comments from 

the public relative thereto.  Said Budget is on file with the Town Clerk of the Town of Pendleton and 

may be inspected by any interested person. Office hours for the Town Hall are 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

The Preliminary Budget will also be located on the Town’s website at www.pendletonny.us. 

 Pursuant to §108 of the Town Law, the proposed salaries of the following Town Officers are 

hereby specified as follows: 

SUPERVISOR $ 19,619.00 

COUNCIL  (4 @ $7,936.00 each)  $ 31,744.00 

TOWN CLERK $ 57,366.00 

SUPERINTENDENT OF HIGHWAYS $ 52,014.00 

 

2.   A public hearing on amounts to be raised by taxation for Special Districts in the following districts: 

PENDLETON WATER DISTRICTS $ 470,384.00 

PENDLETON REFUSE DISTRICT $ 476,273.00 

PENDLETON FIRE DISTRICT $ 550,000.00 

 

 The Special Assessment Rolls have been completed for such districts as required and all tax rates 

established for benefit districts.  All persons interested shall be heard at the public hearing to be held by 

the Town Board relative to assessments and amounts to be raised in said districts, and to hear any 

objections to the Special Assessment Rolls, which are available for inspection at the Town Clerk’s 

Office. 

 

3.  A Public Hearing to authorize a contract with the Wendelville Fire Company, Inc. at a yearly amount 

as follows: 

WENDELVILLE FIRE COMPANY, INC $ 365,145.00 

 

 FURTHER NOTICE is given that pursuant to Real Property Tax Law §495, the Exemption 

report that shows total assessed value on the final assessment roll that was used in the budgetary process 

that is exempt from taxation is on file with the preliminary 2022 Budget. 

  

All persons interested will be heard at the Public Hearing. 

 

ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD TOWN OF PENDLETON 

Deborah K. Maurer, Town Clerk 

 

Please publish: October 22, 2021    


